


Leave Balance Review Summary 
 
Since the last audit, LAFCO staff obtained authorization to be integrated into the 
County of San Diego’s leave accounting system.  This necessitated the 
development of a special software modification and the system is now fully 
operational.  LAFCO staff will, however, still maintain a parallel accounting system to 
review the accuracy of County’s system.  MHM reviewed LAFCO’s leave balance 
system and determined that balances were appropriately reported by LAFCO staff.     
 
Conclusion 
 
In conclusion, we are pleased to present MHM’s audit findings to the Commission.  
The Commission’s assets consistently exceed liabilities, and so do revenues with 
respect to expenditures.  The audit disclosed no instances of noncompliance or 
other matters that are required to be reported under Government Auditing 
Standards. The audit also evaluated LAFCO’s internal controls and accuracy of its 
leave system – no exceptions, miscalculations, and/or violations of Commission 
policies were identified.  The overall audit experience was a good one and MHM’s 
performance and advice provided throughout the year continues to be outstanding.  
LAFCO’s auditor, Jennifer Farr, CPA from MHM, P.C., will present the audit findings 
at the March 2nd meeting. Therefore, it is  
 
 
RECOMMENDED:  That your Commission 
 

(1) Receive a presentation from LAFCO staff and Jennifer Farr of MHM, 
      P.C., and 
(2) Receive and file LAFCO’s FY 2013-14 Audit and leave balance review prepared  

       by Mayer Hoffman McCann, P.C., and 
(3) Receive and accept the Audit Committee Report. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
 
MICHAEL D. OTT 
Executive Officer 
 
MDO:ra 
 
Attachments 
 
(1) Statement of Significant Audit Findings –SAS 114 letter  
(2) Report on Internal Controls – SAS 115 Letter 
(3) Leave System Review 
(4) FY 2013-14 Audit of LAFCO’s Basic Financial Statements  
 
cc:    Jennifer Farr, CPA 
 Grant Farrell 
























































































